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Dear Parents and Caregivers 

School Choir 

Our first school choir trial took place yesterday (Wednesday) morning 
before school.  There will be another trial next Wednesday morning.   

A large number of students joined Miss Winfield and Ms Taylor in the 
Music room at 8.00am to learn all about being a committed choir 
member. 

I believe that Music and choir is a wonderful way of enhancing student 
self-esteem, building respect for others, and enjoying being part of a 
very special team of people with like-minded interests. 

Music is also an important means by which we can share our diverse 
cultural heritage, and a powerful way by which that message can be 
communicated.  

Thank you to all those students and their parents who have supported 
the beginning of this new initiative at our school. I look forward to en-
joying and sharing the work of the choir now and in years to come.  

 

School of Instrumental Music (SIM) at HPPS 

I am delighted to welcome Ms Michelle Anderson to Hammond Park 
Primary School, as our SIM (School of Instrumental Music) guitar 
teacher.  Ms Anderson will be teaching guitar to five of our Year 5 stu-
dents each Thursday. 

Congratulations to Nina Driver, Lily Elder, Ariel Ivandich, Mia Kare-
hana and Finlay Snooks for being successful in being offered a place 
in this program. 

The process, by which students are chosen to take part in instrumen-
tal music programs offered by SIM, is based upon the results of a mu-
sical aptitude test that is administered by our Music Specialist Teach-
er, Miss Lana Winfield. 

This year all Year 5 students sat this musical aptitude test. 
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REMEMBER: 

 Canteen orders can now be placed via: 
www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au  

 “Message You” : \SMS for absences 0437 780 341.  

 You can also use Skoolbag to advise of absences. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Wed 4—Mon 9 May 

Scholastic Book Fair 

Wed 11 May Assembly 

hosted by E4 

Wed 11 May School 

Board meeting 

Wed 18 May P&C Meet-

ing 

Wed 25 May Assembly 

hosted by M1 

Mon 30 May School Pho-

tos 

Fri 3 June School Pho-

tos 

Mon 6 June WA Day 

Public Holiday—No 

School 



H A M M O N D  P A R K  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

I S S U E  7  City of Cockburn RSL ANZAC Assembly 

Our Year 6 class took part in the annual RSL City of Cockburn ANZAC 
Youth Parade and Service that was held on Thursday 28th April 2016. This 
year‟s event marked 100 years since the commencement of the RSL. 

Upon their arrival, the children together with Miss Hunter walked to the RSL 
Memorial Park where the service was held.  

When I spoke to our Year 6 students after they returned from the event, I 
was very impressed with how responsible and respectful they were of the 
proceedings. They enjoyed watching students from other schools perform 
and look forward to next year‟s parade. They also expressed that it would 
be great if our students and our choir might have the opportunity to speak 
or perform at the event in 2017. 

The opportunity to be part of such an important event was made possible 
by the City of Cockburn who generously provided buses (equipped with 
seat belts) to take our students to and from Spearwood. 

 

P&C Mother’s Day Stall 

I would like to wish all mothers a happy Mother‟s Day this Sunday.  I hope 
that those of you who are lucky enough to receive a gift purchased from 
our P&C Mother‟s Day stall enjoy the gift your child/children have especial-
ly chosen for you! 

Thank you also to our hard working P&C fundraising team who have done 
a mighty job in organizing this most successful event! 

 

School Development Day 26 April 2016 

All school staff members enjoyed working and learning with other school in 
our Cockburn Central Education Network (CCEN) on our School Develop-
ment Day on Tuesday 26 April 2016.  

Teachers worked at different venues across the network to learn more 
about the ongoing implementation of the Learning Area: Humanities and 
Social Sciences (HASS). This important Learning Area is part of the West 
Australian Curriculum. It includes the subjects of History, Geography, Civ-
ics and Citizenship and Economics and Business. Civics and Citizenship is 
also a part of the Early Years Learning Framework for K – Year 2 students.  
Civics and Citizenship from the West Australian Curriculum is introduced in 
Year 3 and Economics and Business is introduced in Year 5.  

Our Kindergarten teachers and their Education Assistants worked together 
to further explore the Kindergarten Guidelines and its links to the West 
Australian Curriculum. 

Other Education Assistants worked together to learn more about Oral Lan-
guage and its implementation in the Early Years. 

 

Regards 

Jennifer Lee 

Principal 
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AUTISM AWARENESS DAY 

ACCEPTANCE!  

As part of our Civics and Citizenship subject, 

Logan Howlett, Mayor of City of Cockburn 

visited G4 to speak about his important role 

in the community.  
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ANZAC PARADE 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS COMING! 
 

Dear Parents, 

Our school photo day is coming! Approximately two weeks prior to the photo day 
every student will receive a Kapture Photography order envelope to bring home. 
The recommended method of ordering your photos is online through Kapture‟s 
website as your payment is secure and can be easily verified at any time. Alter-
natively you can pay by cash and return the provided envelope to the school on 
the photography day.  If you place your order online please DO NOT return 
your envelope to school. 

 

Any parent who forgets or is unable to supply their envelope on the photo day 
will have five (5) days to complete an order online. Late payment envelopes can-
not be accepted by the school office or by Kapture.   

 

You also have the option to order a sibling photo package online, however 
please be aware there may be a limited number of sibling orders that can be 
placed due to time constraints on photo day. We suggest you place your online 
sibling order as early as possible to avoid disappointment. 

 

 

 

Kapture offer a money back guarantee for any parent who is not fully satisfied 
with their photo package. Should you have any queries before or after photo 
day, please direct them to the Kapture office on 9240 1714 or email enquir-
ies@kapture.com.au. 

 

All students will be photographed individually on photo day for school admin-
istration records AS WELL as included in their class group photo available for 
purchase to all families. Should there be any reason why your child should NOT 
be included in the photo shoot –please contact the school  
office. 

Please note sibling orders close @ midday Friday 27 May 2016 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
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ART NEWS 

H A M M O N D  P A R K  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L  

This term we are continuing with the Cockburn Central Education Network‟s theme 

„Environment and Sustainability‟.  I have been to Remida recycling centre over the holidays to 

pick up all sorts of interesting materials to use with the children in the art room.   

 

To help with various art projects I am also asking for your help to collect the following items: 

 Empty tissue boxes 

 Empty soft drink cans ( rinsed please) 

 Empty cool drink/water bottles – any size   (rinsed please) 

 Used envelopes that are patterned on the inside  ie. bank envelopes 

 Ring pulls from soft drink cans 

 Clean egg cartons – any size 

Thank you so much for your help with this.  I will let you know when I have collected enough! 

 

I would also like to remind you that all students need to provide an art shirt for use during 

art lessons.  An old t-shirt is perfect for this.  I need your help to keep your child‟s uniform 

stain free! 

 

Many thanks, 

Michelle Gilks 

Art Specialist Teacher 

School Uniform 

We advise that there has been a price 

increase as of the start of Term 2. 

Shorts, track pants and jazz pants 

will no longer be stocked. 

We currently have supplies of jazz 

pants at a cost $28.50 and good quali-

ty track pants at a cost of $18.00. 

 FOR SALE  JAFFLE MAKER  $60  

The Fabulous Food Factory are selling their 

new Jaffle Maker. Why? The jaffle’s were just 

too big! Only used once and in  

perfect working order. If anyone is interested 

in purchasing this item, please see the can-

teen staff on a Wednesday morning or email 

them on canteenhpps@gmail.com 
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P&C NEWS 

CONTACT US: hammondparkpac@gmail.com 

Hammond Park Primary School P&C Association (Inc.) 

The next meeting of the P&C will be held on Wednesday 18th May @ 7pm in the Staff Room. 

Everyone is welcome. Bring along your $1 and become a member on the night. 

* * * News from the Fundraising Committee * * *  

Mother’s Day Stall  

The first Mother‟s Day Stall was run on Monday the 2nd of May with the next one for the rest of the school being 

held on Friday the 6th of May. The students have been having so much fun choosing gifts they know their mums 

(and others) will love and have been excitedly describing their gifts to their friends. Please note there will be no re-

turning or swapping of gifts once students have selected them. Every effort has been made to try and ensure larger 

families do not receive multiples of the same gifts. Please remember that your child has selected these gifts with 

excitement and especially for you. 

Term Two Events 

Keep an eye out on noticeboards, the newsletter, Facebook, your child‟s bag and the SkoolBag app for news about 

upcoming events along with important cut-off dates for these events. 

Next Meeting 

The Fundraising Committee will meet on Tuesday the 10th of May at 9am in the Staffroom. Non-committee mem-

bers are welcome to attend. We would love to see you there. 

* * * News from the Fabulous Food Factory * * * 

Please ensure all orders (online and in person) are placed prior to 9am Wednesday using the canteen drop box 

(checked daily) or on the day in person from 8am to 9am or by ordering online at www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au 

If you need a copy of the new winter menu then please pick one up from the canteen on a Wednesday. It is also 

online through the school website and Our Online Canteen. 

CALLING ON VOLUNTEERS  -  NO EXPERIENCE NECESSARY 

We are in desperate need of volunteers as our canteen relies heavily on the support to help with the running of 

recess and lunch preparation. If you are a parent, grandparent or carer and you have a few hours to spare on a 

Wednesday, please follow the link below to secure a spot this term. 

http://vols.pt/rzQUBf 

Do you have a spare, good quality food processor going to waste? The canteen are happy to take it off your 

hands! If you have one you would like to donate then please see the canteen staff on a Wednesday morning or 

email them at canteenhpps@gmail.com 

Absent from School? 

If you child is not at school on a Wednesday for their lunch order, please email 

canteenhpps@gmail.com The canteen will receive the message instantly and postpone the order to the follow-

ing week. 

Please remember Kindy & Pre-Primary students cannot order recess, icy-poles or hot milo 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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